
SUFFOLK GENERAL SERVICE MEETING
JANUARY 
Moment of silence followed by the Responsibility Declaration.

I am responsible anywhere When anyone, anywhere reaches out for help, 
 I want the hand of AA always to be there, and for that: I am responsible. 

Parliamentarian: Matt 
Acknowledge guests 
Introduction of New Members 
AA Anniversaries

Welcome & Voting Procedures – NEED total of 20 DCM and GSR – please stay for full meeting.
Voting rights shall be as follows: all Officers (except the DCMC **), Standing Committee Chairs,
DCMs and GSRs shall have a vote. Alternate DCMs and GSRs will only have a vote if their
principals are not present. 

Concept 1- TBA 
DCMC Report- Kimberly L
Special Report Tom B 
Alternate DCMC Report  Regina H
Treasurer report Heather K 
7th Tradition 
Registrar Report -Jen H 
Previous Months Minutes - Review 
Committee Chair  Reports- 2 MINUTES 
          (Service Sponsor, Literature, PI, SENY Convention, Unity Breakfast)
Stand for Positions - 1 MINUTE (Treatment & CPC)
District Meeting 10 minutes
Old Business – Budget 2024  Review 
New Business - none presented 
Announcements -NERAASA Scholarships, Sharing Sessions Bills Writings, 2022 AA Survey results
Questions 
9:30 Declaration of Unity -This we owe to AA’s future to place our common welfare first; to keep
our fellowship united; For on AA Unity depends on our lives; and the lives of those to come 

Next SCGS Meeting: FEBRUARY 16,  2024
Next Area Assembly Meeting March 2, 2024 Delegates Day of Sharing

*Motions to be brought to Suffolk - present to me 6 weeks before meeting, will review to see if
needs to be presented to Suffolk sooner (Rule 62- I wear my cloak loosely on this)

https://aasuffolkgs-ny.org/ Kimberly Jean DCMC@AASUFFOLKGS-NY.ORG

https://aasuffolkgs-ny.org/
mailto:DCMC@AASUFFOLKGS-NY.ORG


SUFFOLK GENERAL SERVICE CHAIR REPORT
JANUARY 

Good Evening Suffolk, 

Happy New Year!!  Welcome new trusted servants.  

This year I am instituting an Ask It basket. Virtually we will have  you message our tech
team.  In person put question in the basket and it will be addressed either in the district
meeting or at the next meeting in my report.  

Marty our area Archives Chair has put together a history of South East NY AA. He will be
reaching out to our county with regards to distribution. 

We now have an Area Translation Chair Andrew

Our Cooperation with Professional Community Chair communicated this years focus will
be first responders.  

Our Delegate brought to our meeting that DC was supposed to host the 25 North East
Regional AA Service Assembly and they backed out - from my understanding due to lack
of trusted servants to help. She was asked to bring to our area what we thought about
chairing it or having it virtual.   There was lots of discussion because I brought a motion
to host and it was seconded by Eric.  I however rescinded the motion because thats the
same year as the 25 International AA Convention and it would take a lot for us to do. 

As you know there are sharing sessions on Bill W’s writings.  I encourage you to either
email the answers to the questions provided to myself or attend the sharing sessions.
The reason for this is there were many proposed agenda items to make changes to the
literature.  

Last 3 months I have been approached on various different topics with regards to groups
money.  I invited Tom B Panel 71 Delegate, now Intergroup Treasurer to discuss with you.

Your always learning trusted servant, 
Kimberly Jean 


